

Dear NJCU Student,

Please submit your entrance health and immunization records to the Health & Wellness Center (HWC) on campus. Your medical records do not transfer from school to school with your academic records. You are responsible for obtaining them and submitting them to the HWC.

Please see the frequently asked questions below for further information:

## **FAQs**

- 1. Where do I obtain the entrance health form? If you have not received the entrance health form in your admission package, please download one at <a href="www.njcu.edu/campus-life/health-and-wellness-center">www.njcu.edu/campus-life/health-and-wellness-center</a> you may also obtain one from the Health and Wellness Center, located in Vodra Hall, Room 107. The entrance health form is to be completed by the student in ink. Parent or guardian signature is required if under age 18.
- 2. **Do I need a physical?** No physical is required by the Health & Wellness Center (athletes must check with their coaches for their requirements).
- 3. What is required? All students must provide proof of 2 measles, 1 mumps, and 1 rubella given on or after the first birthday. You may see this on your record as 2 MMR vaccines. Students registering for 12 credits or more must submit proof of 3 Hepatitis B vaccines. Any student residing in campus housing must provide proof of a meningitis vaccine that protects against serotypes A, C, Y, W-135. The meningitis vaccine must be within the last 5 years and after age 16. There is a vaccine which protects against serotype B-that will not cover you to reside on campus.
- **4.** Where do I get these records? You may obtain these records from your parent (childhood records), previous schools or your primary care provider.
- 5. Where do I submit the forms? Forms must be submitted to the Health & Wellness Center. The HWC is located in Vodra Hall, Room 107. You may bring the forms to the center in person. You can also fax the forms to (201) 200-2011. Health and Immunization records can be emailed as an attachment to <a href="https://www.hwc.nic.edu">hwc@njcu.edu</a>. If you mail your records via the postal service, please mail to NJCU Health & Wellness Center, 2039 Kennedy Blvd., Vodra 107, Jersey City, NJ 07305.
- **6. What happens if I do not submit the records?** Students will be blocked from registration if the records are not submitted. No one can reside on campus without proof of the proper meningitis vaccine.

Any other questions please call the HWC at (201) 200-3456 or email HWC@njcu.edu

Sincerely,

The Staff of the Health & Wellness Center